Devon Under 25s Managers' report
(January 2023)
This year Devon were drawn against Dorset in the first round and it was the first time of it being changed to mixed from men in the national inter county double rink competition.

We were able to bring in some new players as sadly some of the older ones were not available for the match and some players were unfortunately not available for various reasons.

We had to make a decision about who would travel to Dorset for Devon and who would play at Plymouth Life Centre. It made sense to try and keep most of the squad from Plymouth at the home venue where possible.

Unfortunately, we had a situation where a Plymouth player turned up late with no kit and no woods. This was not a good start and then reflected on the team's moral and spirit throughout the game. The same player also voiced his opinion and disproval of the “away” venue team line-up in front of the opposition, making sure that everyone knew he wasn’t happy with the selection order for play. Maybe with hindsight we should have not played this person, but as it was our first season running the under 25’s we decided to let him play due to his experience in the game. 

Going forward for next season we will be losing a few players but hopefully we will be able to progress some of the younger players into this squad.

Adam & Heidi Fielder

Under 25s Managers
January 2023
